Salford Public Toilet Report.


Recommendations on information and actions so far.
	Recommendation 1 Information
1. An up-to-date guide of accessible public toilets and opening times should be available in a format in addition to being online. This information should be produced in a leaflet or in local publications and available from a wide range of sources such as libraries, Gateways, doctors’ surgeries, community meetings and buildings etc.

2. Information could be included in publications such as Life in Salford.

3. This information should be available in alternative formats such as large print or in audio format.

4. This information could be targeted by organisations to those with a health problem requiring increased use of toilet facilities or to isolated older people.

5. Local businesses should be encouraged to provide information regarding toilet facilities available on their premises to be included in the council’s accessible toilet information.

6. Information should include the location of the public toilets; the precise facilities available, a quality mark for each facility, whether there is a charge, and opening times.

7. Local businesses should be encouraged to put a set policy in place regarding use of their toilet facilities by customers and non-customers



	Query

1. Who will be tasked with putting the guide together as there are 8 neighbourhoods not just a city street to target.
2. Who will pay for it
3. Who will distribute it

4. Who will keep this information updated?


	Possible Solutions

· Community committees collate the information in their local areas

· Ben Colman’s team update website and compile leaflets

· Burrows House to give out information in various formats according to service user group.

· RADAR update their information and put on website

· Advert for Life in Salford

· http://www.wateraid.org/uk/get_involved/world_toilet_day/7964.asp?gclid=CO7Q1YneoaoCFcRO4QodmXuvVQ Free Application for I phones to find public toilets that the information can be installed by anyone.  This could be really good source of information for all.


	Actions so far
1. The Salford Forum of Older People and the Older people’s Development Board have been asked to collate the information, of what public building and stores they feel need to be included, this has not been achieved.

     Older people’s Champion John Ferguson and Brendan Ryan have to get other Councillors to support this and ask for support from the Community Committees, this has not been achieved.

Community buildings to be put on mapping.  Russ Nutter E mailed 18/04 for list of buildings that could be accessed by the 
Public.  Waiting for information.

Who will do the administration for this?
2.  When information collated who would lead on advert for Life in Salford.

3. Caroline requested Information on Salford.Gov website to be mapped by Joanne Proctor to show a visual report of where the toilets already outlined are situated. 
This has been done but now needs updating and putting on the website alongside any other new information, who would lead on this ?
4. Burrows House and RADAR have said they do not have any further information.  

This would have to be looked at more closely in some kind of marketing strategy, but who would have the capacity and expenses to do this?
5. Caroline has contacted Bob Daniels Business Section - A letter and self addressed envelope could be sent out by the team to ask if the business would send back a form to say they would be interested in putting up some signs to say the public could use their facilities.
It has not been decided who has the capacity and the finance to lead on these letters, decide what posters are to be distributed, do the administration, update the website and market this project more widely.
     6&7 Who would lead and do administration.


	Recommendation 2 Signage 
1. Local businesses should be encouraged to provide comprehensive signage outside/in windows regarding toilet facilities available, such as that used in the Community Toilet Scheme.
2. Adequate clear signage should be in place in shopping precincts, centres, parks and near public buildings and other places with high human traffic.

3. Summary maps of public toilet facilities in the areas should be provided at central points, such as the information board in Eccles precinct.

4. This signage should include distances to the toilet facilities and what toilet facilities are available.
All the above are subject to costs, staffing and administration capacity


	Recommendation 3 Provision

· Priority should be given to toilets in parks and shopping areas to promote exercise and independence.
Toilets in shopping areas are managed by the precincts and on the website information.

· All parks should have manned toilet facilities.
This could be a task to be given to friends of the park groups, but who will lead on it?
· Accessible public toilets should be provided in all public buildings such as libraries. 

Russ Nutter E mailed 18/04 for list of buildings that could be accessed by the public.  Waiting for information but who will do the administration for marketing?
· Toilets in bowlers’ buildings which are maintained by the council should be made available, even if only for a few hours a day with supervision and a charge.
This could be a task given to the Bowling Groups but who would lead on it?
· Other toilet facilities should be manned wherever possible. This will help the user to feel secure when using the facility and deter anti-social behaviour.
Staffing and costs?
· Charging for some or all facilities should be considered to cover costs as it is in the power of the local authority to do so and will help to maintain standards.
How will the costs be collected and administered?
· The number of toilets with adequate access for those with disabilities should be increased.
More information on public building toilets to go on website.
· A campaign should be taken to relevant transport bodies to improve provision of toilets at stations and transport hubs. They should be encouraged to investigate the Department for Transports Access for All Small Scheme funding to make improvements.
Caroline has contacted Chris Ingham from Northern Rail for a response to this recommendation.


	Recommendation 4Quality of Toilets

· Guidelines for the quality expectations of accessible public toilets should be produced in regards to both those in council owned sites and private businesses.

· All public toilets should meet quality expectations.

· Salford should aim to develop a quality mark for toilets and therefore be a leader in public toilet provision.
All the above are subject to costs, staffing and administration capacity


	Recommendation 5 Community Toilet Scheme

· The Community Toilet Scheme should be implemented in Salford, as piloted in Richmond upon Thames. This would involve the local authority or Government making a financial contribution to local businesses towards the upkeep of their toilet facilities and signage.

· Local businesses should be provided with support and resources to open their toilet facilities to the public.

· This scheme should be well publicised in the media and in line with the information and signage recommendations above.

The scheme should adopt standardised signage across local businesses as in Richmond upon Thames
Karen Lucas, Scrutiny Committee -As in the recommendations (5) we liaised with Stockport and Richmond Upon Thames (as outlined in the report), very few public places had joined the scheme. Manchester City Council did not have an officer in post to provide info on the toilet pods.
Caroline has contacted various schemes across the UK and all are targeted at high streets or stores who want to advertise on main council websites who already have good facilities in the main city centre (Manchester).

The difficulty with Salford is it is 8 neighbourhoods with various types of facilities.  This could be an opportunity task for neighbourhood teams to work together with an older people’s task group, and for those neighbourhoods who do not have one it would provide a topic about what older people feel strongly about and assist in forming one for the future. The Salford Forum of older people have proved that older people would need Officer support with a project like this.


	Recommendation 7 Local Authority Consideration

· The Government guidance Improving Access to Better Quality Public Toilets (2008)should be considered by Salford City Council

· An individual in the council should be appointed to take responsibility for the issue of public toilet provision outside of parks and cemeteries.

· Relevant local authorities should view and consider the EnCams toolkit on public toilets and implement it in to a public toilet strategy.

· A public toilet strategy should be developed. 
All the above are subject to costs, staffing and administration capacity


    01/02/2011   One can order on line at 
	
blocked::www.radar-shop.org.uk" \t "_blank" 
www.radar-shop.org.uk
 or write to RADAR at the address below including payment by 
    cheque or postal order payable to RADAR, or one can print off and use the attached form to order. Anyone writing in should 
    enclose a “proof” of disability e.g. blue badge serial number, information about a benefit they receive or a description of their 
    condition. People who are recognised as disabled are not required to pay VAT. 
   Radar Keys can also be provided by many organisations by googling.

Caroline feels that if the Salford website was updated that RADAR would update theirs.


	1. Recommendation 8 Changing Places Toilets and other Accessible Toilets

· An accessible toilet should be available in all areas of the city.
· The planning of accessible toilets should be thorough, to support all needs.
· The Changing Places campaign should be supported in Salford and Changing Places facilities sought for Salford’s public buildings.

· Relevant bodies: Ian Stewart, Salford City Council, the Forum scrutiny team, MENCAP, should liaise to promote this campaign in Salford.



	Recommendation 9 Scrutiny Process

· Following presentation to the scrutiny committee, the Salford Forum of Older People scrutiny team should revisit the scrutiny committee after six months to find out how the recommendations have been taken forward.

· Regular feedback and meetings should be set up between the Salford Forum of Older People scrutiny team and a relevant council official to assess how this report has been taken forward.
Who will lead on this

	The city council to consider partnership with the Disability Forum or Access to All Areas group 


